MINUTES OF 

QUENDON & RICKLING PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
 HELD ON WEDNESDAY   19th November 2014


PRESENT:



Alan Price (Chairman)


Robert Arnold


Michael Atlee


Brandon Chapman



Tony Jones



Chris Phillips


Sue Phillips (Parish Clerk)


4 members of the public
128.
Dispensations/Declaration of Interest  BC said that as he lives adjacent to the site, he wished to declare a non-pecuniary interest in the planning application to be discussed under item 17a(ii) on the Agenda.
CP said that as a volunteer worker for the CAB, he had a non-pecuniary interest in item 8(iii) on the Agenda. 

129.
Apologies for Absence  Apologies had been received from Nigel Ackerman.
130. 
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 15th October 2014  These had been circulated and approved and were signed by the Chairman as a true record.  

131.
Matters arising from the Minutes of 15th October 2014 meeting The Clerk said she had contacted the organisation which had invited requests for work to be carried out under the Community Payback Scheme and had been advised that unless there were toilet facilities available, it would not be possible for the personnel to work in the area.  It was therefore noted that Q&R would not be able to put forward any projects. 
132.
It was noted that an article had been put in The LINK requesting feedback on Catch 22 (formerly Z-Bikes).  No-one had been forthcoming on this and it was therefore decided not to give a donation at the present time. 
133.  
Public Participation: The Parish Council was asked whether in makes any contribution to The LINK, as residents had been sent envelopes asking for donations.    It was confirmed that the PC does not contribute directly to The LINK but it was noted that The LINK is used by the PC as a means of communication.  It was later clarified by the Editor that the LINK is produced on behalf of Quendon & Rickling PCC and, at present, is self-funding, albeit the work is carried out by volunteers.  Any surplus funds and donations are therefore passed to the Churches (PCC).  It was decided that as the Parish Council already makes a substantial annual donation to the PCC no further contribution would be made.

134.  Mr. Tissot noted that the new VAS is partially obscured by overhanging vegetation and asked if he could trim this back.  This offer was accepted and he was duly thanked.

135.
Finance 
The Clerk reported the following outgoings since the meeting on 15th October 2014:-
Cheques Issued

Air Ambulance Donation





 100.00









    100.00
Cheques to be authorised
Get Mapping Fee





  33.60
A & J Lighting





103.68 

UALC Fees






  25.00

Stationery






  54.92
Clerk’s Salary (November)





293.84


    





   511.04
EON Payment 







     44.19
Total Payments







   655.23   


   


   
Lloyds current account balance at last meeting

      £23,639.32
Less total payments




            (655.23)

   




      £22,984.09
The payments listed above were unanimously authorised.
The Chairman signed a copy of the current financial statement.

136.  The Clerk noted that she had obtained a quotation for adding the new village map to the list of assets for insurance purposes and this would be £5.03 (plus IPT) p.a. but the cost would be waived for the remainder of the current policy.   It was agreed that the map should be added to the assets.
137.  The Clerk had circulated a draft budget for 2015/16.  It was suggested that as there may be new Councillors next year, the training budget should be increased to £1,000.  It was agreed that this should be apportioned from the general contingency and the overall precept should remain the same at £12,500.  The final precept will be agreed at a later meeting, in accordance with the UDC timetable.
138. Correspondence The Clerk noted that she had received an Inventory of Unmetered Supplies from UK Power Networks and had returned this noting that there were some changes to be made.   UK Power Networks had then confirmed that as a result of the changes the new consumption figure would be lower and the supplier would advise the new charges. 
139.  The Clerk had circulated the information received from UDC regarding the 2015 Election.  It was noted that two Councillors had said they would not be standing for re-election and others are still considering their position.  AP said he would use his column in The LINK to look for potential candidates.  
140.  A letter had been received from Uttlesford CAB giving details of the services it provides and requesting a donation.  It was unanimously agreed that a donation of £150 would be made.
141.  Update on Forums/Presentations  AP had attended a Housing Strategy Meeting at UDC and had circulated his notes.  He said key points to note were the introduction of SHMA – Strategic Housing Market Assessment, and that applications outside the development area will not be approved unless it is an exception site.  UDC has a 5 year land supply so it should not be necessary to accept applications outside the development area.

AP also noted that HASTO had given a very good presentation and this should be our preferred partner for working together for affordable housing if there is an option.  
142.   MA advised that he had attended the RGRA AGM.  The meeting is not open to the public and therefore matters outside the agenda cannot be raised.  It had been announced that the RGRA second team will be amalgamating with that of Newport as both second teams are struggling to find players.
The refurbishing of the pavilion is due to start after Christmas and an application for a funding grant has been made to Virador.

MA has asked for a discussion to be held on the siting of the village sign on the pavilion and it is expected that a decision will be made at the meeting to be held on 10th December, which MA will attend.  It was noted that RGRA, as trustees, own the pavilion and Mrs. J. Bevan owns the land. 
143. Parking/Speed Limit (Green Road)  AP noted that the traffic survey results had been received and initial indications are that these will support the application for a reduction in the speed limit.  The decision by the Local Highways Panel is expected in the first quarter of next year. 
It was noted that parking in Green Road remains a problem but there does not seem to be a suitable solution at present.  
144. Broadband  BC said Tom Dougan is making enquiries and will copy him in on correspondence.  It appears unlikely there will be an upgrade in service post 2016.  BC will attend the meeting at EALC in Stansted on 20th November 2014 and will report back. 
145.  Neighbourhood Watch/Crime  BC said he would like to encourage people to join a NHW scheme and also find a way to make people more aware of crime in the area.   The Clerk had circulated the notice regarding Essex Community Messaging Scheme which has been set up by Essex Police and she will include details in The LINK.   

146. Village Plan  A meeting is to be held at the School on 4th December 2014 at 7.30 p.m.
147.
Bus Shelter outside The Pottery  The Clerk had received a quotation of £200 from Mr. Rob Collins and it was agreed that she should ask him to proceed with the work.
CP said he had been investigating the viability of a shelter at the bus stop opposite and advised that in the last year the conditions regarding funding for such items had changed.  There is now money allocated by Essex County Council for various assets for the community and this is operated as a “wish list” and granted according to priority need.  The basic cost of a shelter of the type commonly being erected in Uttlesford is currently c£4.5k plus installation.   CP has sent a request for information on how to apply for funding.
148. Village Map  BC said he has taken delivery of one map but there are problems with its siting. Whilst it had been agreed to fix it to the wall of the Village Hall, the position would mean that it would be over a heating vent which is not ideal.  An alternative may be to put the map on posts outside the Hall and this is being considered by the Village Hall Committee.  It was noted that this may need planning permission.
BC went on to say that he had had various e-mail discussions with members of with RGRA regarding the siting of the second map on the side of the cricket pavilion and he had been advised that as there was a difference of opinion between the members, this would be discussed at their meeting in November.  He was disappointed to note that this was not put on the Agenda and therefore no response was given.   BC has since received a further e-mail saying the matter will be put to the RGRA Committee and they will revert.  MA said he will raise the matter with Tony Hopwood, RGRA Chairman.

149.  Quendon Wood  A letter had been received from Essex Legal Services asking if the PC could provide any further information regarding the application for a PRoW.  The Clerk had contacted the department advising that the relevant documents had been submitted.  AP had spoken to Cllr. Ray Gooding citing the fact that whilst it is appreciated that ECC must consult with the Parish, in this instance the Parish is the applicant and had submitted full details.  Cllr. Ray Gooding agreed to follow up with ECC.
AP said Luke Telford, Strutt & Parker, had contacted him to advise that rubbish had been fly tipped inside the gates to the Wood.  Mr. Telford had said he would be dealing with it but needed a specialist team as some of the waste was hazardous.  The Clerk advised that, having been alerted by one of the residents, she had in fact contacted Strutts to inform them of the situation.
150. Planning
a)     Applications 
i)
UTT/14/3116/FUL Rosela & Sansimian, Brick Kiln Lane
Demolition of 2 bungalows and erection of 2 detached dwellings

Demolition of garage and outbuildings and erection of 2 garages

It was noted that the proposal replaces two smaller houses with two 4 bedroom family homes and it was felt the design is somewhat out of character with the surroundings.  AP said he would look at the plans to ascertain whether there are any significant planning considerations of concern and will raise the issues with UDC.   

ii)
UTT/14/3145/FUL Yew Tree Cottage, Rickling

Erection of detached dwelling with existing access.

Various concerns were raised with regard to the application including: building in the garden of a property within the conservation area and in close proximity to 3 listed buildings; the lack of local facilities which make further building unsustainable; the height of the development relative to Greys Hollow which would mean those properties would be overlooked; lack of suitable drainage; the fact that cars exiting onto Green Road would be only about 20m from the junction.

It was unanimously agreed that the application should be opposed and AP agreed to write a letter of objection to UDC raising the issues discussed. 
b)     Decision: None

c)    Trees: 

i) UTT/14/2909/TCA Land south of The Norden, Cambridge Road, Quendon

Remove 1 no dead tree trunk.  Reduce crown to 1 no. pear tree. Reduce crown and remove dead branches to 1 no pear.  Fell 3 no. holly trees. No objection

ii) UTT/14/3138/TCA Rickling House – Schedule of works in conservation area

Pending consideration

iii) UTT/14/3332/TCA Street Farm, Quendon

Reduce by 30% 1 Yew tree – pending consideration
iv) UTT/14/3333/TCA Walnut Tree Cottage

Reduce by 30% 4 Walnut trees – pending consideration

d)     UDC Councillors Monthly Report of Alleged Breach of Planning Control: None
151. Meeting Dates  2015 The Clerk had circulated a list of proposed meeting dates for 2015 and these were agreed.  She will publish the dates in The LINK and any changes nearer to the time will be notified.
152.  Agenda Items to be included at Next Meeting, Wednesday, 17th December 2014    Nothing noted
The meeting closed at  8.50 p.m.
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